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VALDES, GARCIA, MARIN & MARTINEZ, LLP 
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS & CONSULTANTS 

Income Tax Withholding on Wages Paid After December 31, 2014 

 

Section 1062.01(b) of the Puerto Rico Internal Revenue Code of 2011, as 

amended (“PRIRC”), provides that every employer who pays wages shall 

deduct and withhold income tax from such wages in accordance with the 

withholding tables approved by Puerto Rico’s Secretary of the Treasury, which 

are included in the Treasury Employer’s Guide.   

 

BI 15-04, issued on February 4, 2015, clarifies that in the case of wages paid 

after December 31, 2014, employers must continue using the Employer’s 

Guide covering wages paid after December 31, 2013 and before January 1st, 

2015.   

 

Furthermore, in calculating the withholding amount, employers and 

withholding agents shall NOT consider Appendix 2, “Table to Determine the 

Amount of Allowance for Special Deduction for Certain Individuals in the Case 

of Wages Paid after December 31, 2013and before January 1st, 2015”.   

 

The dispositions of BI 15-04 are effectively immediately. 

 

Valdés, García, Marín & Martínez, LLP is a Puerto Rico based firm of Certified Public Accountants and 

Consultants organized as a partnership for the practice of public accounting since 1975.  Our 40 years of 

experience in public accounting support our commitment to excellence and professionalism. This Tax Alert 

has been prepared for informative purposes.  It is not intended to provide and does not constitute tax advice.           
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